Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Corradino Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, August 2, 2023, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: The Intergenerational Recreation Center, 1590 9th Street SW, Room 112A, Vero Beach, FL 32962. Please use the following link to register for the virtual session: https://bit.ly/42GSkGG. If you prefer to dial in by phone, call +1(631)992-3221 and dial the Audio Access Code: 714-587-297.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 413048-2-52-01 and 431521-1-52-01
Project Description: State Road (SR) 9/I-95 at County Road (CR) 606/Oslo Road New Interchange and CR 606/Oslo Road Widening Project in Vero Beach
The project improvements consist of constructing a new interchange with partial cloverleaf ramps at SR 9/I-95 and CR 606/Oslo Road, widening CR 606/Oslo Road from a two-lane to a four-lane divided roadway from west of SR 9/I-95 to SW 58th Avenue, installing interchange ramp lighting, replacing the existing CR 606/Oslo Road bridge over SR 9/I-95, installing a new signalized intersection at CR 606/Oslo Road and 66th Avenue SW, installing intersection lighting at 74th Avenue, 66th Avenue and 58th Avenue, realigning 82nd Avenue at CR 606/Oslo Road, eliminating the 86th Avenue connection to CR 606/Oslo Road, constructing 13th Street SW to connect 86th Avenue SW and 90th Avenue, extending the south limit of the noise wall on SR 9/I-95, replacing Indian River County sanitary, water and raw water mains, upgrading signing signalization, intersection lighting, bicycle lanes, and sidewalks, installing a closed drainage system and constructing three drainage ponds.
Construction will begin in August 2023 and is estimated to be completed in Summer 2027. The estimated cost is $95.78 million.
The Construction Open House will be held virtually and in person. The virtual public meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 2, 2023, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. with a brief presentation followed by questions and comments from the public. The in-person open house is scheduled for Wednesday, August 2, 2023, from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. at the Intergenerational Recreation Center, located at 1590 9th Street SW, Room 112A. Vero Beach, FL 32962, and will have an informal open house format. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: No agenda.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: K.C. Jose, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (772)519-2348 or by email at kandarappallil.jose@dot.state.fl.us.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Samantha Kayser, Community Outreach Specialist, at (772)579-5479 or by email at skayser@corradino.com.
